
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (CMD) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 24564 Agenda Number 11. 

Meeting Date: June 6, 2013 

Department: Contract Management 

Subject 
 
Authorize execution of change order # 3 to the construction contract with DENUCCI CONSTRUCTORS, for the 
Pedernales Street Reconstruction and Utility Adjustment from 6th Street to Webberville Road (Group 7) Project, an 
ACCELERATE AUSTIN PROJECT, in the amount of $65,000 plus additional contingency in the amount of 
$88,459.90, for a total contract amount not to exceed $2,066,117.80.   

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding in the amount of $88,459.90 is available in the Fiscal Year 2012-2013 Capital Budget of the Public Works 
Department.   Funding in the amount of $65,000 is available in the Fiscal Year 2012-2013 Capital Budget of the 
Austin Water Utility. 

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: August 2, 2012 - Council approved the construction contract with DeNucci Constructors. 

For More 
Information: Randy Harvey, 974-1585; Susan Garnett, 974-7064; Felecia Shaw, 974-6017. 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

Recommended by the Water and Wastewater Commission. 

Related Items:  

MBE / WBE: 
This contract was awarded in compliance with City Code Chapter 2-9A (Minority Owned and 
Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program) with 4.45% MBE and 1.54% 
WBE subcontractor participation to date. 

Additional Backup Information 



 

 

 
The initial project included 2,243 linear feet of water line, 463 linear feet of wastewater line, and 921 linear feet of 
storm drainage line, full depth street reconstruction, and the replacement of driveways and curb and gutter. 
 
After construction started, an additional 280 linear feet of additional wastewater pipe was determined to be necessary 
and was included in change order # 2. While performing that work, an existing hazardous asbestos concrete 
wastewater line was encountered, which was in direct conflict with the work. This change order will fund the removal 
and disposal of the asbestos concrete wastewater line. 
 
Due to the potential for other unforeseen conditions, an additional 5% contingency has been included to allow for the 
expeditious processing of any additional change orders. 
 
This project is located within zip code 78702 and is managed by the Public Works Department. 
 
DeNucci Constructors is located in Austin, TX. 
 

 
 


